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July 1, 2024
Dear LCS School Community,

This letter is notification that our schools are in compliance with the Environmental
Protection Agency’s (EPA) Asbestos Hazardous Emergency Response Act (AHERA). The
AHERA required Management Plan is on file at Lylourn Downing Middle School.

AHERA requires all schools to be inspected to identify any Asbestos-Containing Building
Materials (ACBMs) present within schools. The regulation further requires the
development of a Management Plan based on the findings of the inspection, which
outlines our intent in controlling the potential for exposure to asbestos fibers in our
schools. Additionally, AHERA requires written notification to families and employees
regarding any recent actions taken by the school division.

The Management Plan for LCS has been in place since 1988. It outlines in detail the
methods used to maintain the materials in a safe manner. Recently, our 3-Year
Re-Inspection was completed in accordance with Section 40 CFR 763.92(b) of the AHERA
for Lylburn Downing Middle School. A copy of the Re-Inspection has been placed in the
Management Plan.

We continue to take the necessary steps to ensure that our buildings are safe for our
students and staff. Please be assured that our schools have completed the necessary
steps to be in compliance with the AHERA regulation.
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